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Dear Parents










13th July 2023
I am writing to inform you of important changes to our wrap around childcare provision, “Seaton Crew”, from September 2023.

“Seaton Crew” has been an integral part of our school for a number of years and has always been a non-profit making, standalone facility, which has to run independently of our school education funding from the DFE.

Unfortunately, over the past three years our club has been badly affected by rising costs of staffing, utilities and food, alongside a decrease in numbers attending the club. This year alone our Childcare provision is currently showing a deficit of over £9,000. We have therefore, alongside Finance, Academy Council and HR, undertaken a financial audit of the provision and have concluded that the provision is in jeopardy of having to close if it continues to run at a loss. We have therefore had to cut staffing and increase pricing to counteract the deficit.  The reduction in staffing however will impact on the ratio of children that we are allowed in the childcare provision at any one time. Careful auditing of the facility this year has mapped the number of children using the club against the number needed to maintain a balanced budget and taking into consideration ratios of adult/children.

Therefore, from September 2023 each session will be limited to 13 pupils and will be run by one staff member. Costs will be £5 for Breakfast Childcare and £8.50 for After School Childcare.

Alongside our new structure and pricing ParentPay have upgraded the booking system to include “Clubs” which is where you will book Childcare sessions starting September.  Bookings can now be made up until the start of the session, if available.  Sessions are limited to 13 pupils so if all places are filled then you will not be able to book.  Payment, which is non-refundable, has to be made within 15 minutes of booking otherwise the session is cancelled. Paying by childcare voucher has also changed slightly to ensure that you can book your own sessions in advance. To do this it will be necessary for you to have credit in advance, in your parent pay account so that you can select your sessions and pay as you would with any other payment method.  If there is no voucher credit on your account then you will have to use another method of payment to enable you to book.  Forward planning and early booking will therefore be essential if you wish to secure the sessions for your child. 
Due to child to adult ratios we do have the grace of adding a further 2 places to each session if we have no children under the age of 5 in the session but you would need to telephone the office to check availability.
Our Chief Financial Officer and myself will be monitoring the facility closely over the coming months to ensure it does not continue to operate at a loss. 
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Yours sincerely
M Johnson
Chair of the Academy Council
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Love Your Neighbour
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